
Each chemigaƟ on system is inspected 
by an NRD technician before a new 
permit is granted. The new chemiga-
Ɵ on rules include a new fee structure 
created aŌ er the Nebraska Legislature 
passed legislaƟ on last session allowing 
each district to set fees appropriate to 
the costs of managing the program.
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Chemigators in the Lower Loup 
Natural Resources District will pay 
new fees aŌ er a change to the NRD’s 
Groundwater Management Rules 
and RegulaƟ ons was approved by the 
Board of Directors following a public 
hearing on February 26, 2015.

Those fees are now $50 for a new per-
mit, a renewal permit is $30, and an 

New ChemigaƟ on Fees Approved for LLNRD     
emergency permit will cost $500.  The 
cost for a special permit will be $50.         
                                                          
ChemigaƟ on is the process of apply-
ing agricultural chemicals by injecƟ ng 
them directly into the water moving 
through an irrigaƟ on system.  Nebras-
ka law states that before an irrigator 
can start chemigaƟ on, a permit must 
be obtained from the local NRD.
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Lower Loup NRD Off ers Two RecreaƟ on Areas
The Lower Loup Natural Resources 
District off ers fun seekers two spots
for outdoor recreaƟ on--Davis Creek 
RecreaƟ on Area south of North Loup 
in Valley County, and Pibel Lake Recre-
aƟ on Area south of BartleƩ  in south-
west Wheeler County.

Davis Creek RecreaƟ on Area off ers a 
picnic shelter and a 25 concrete pad 
camping area.  There are no electrical 
or water hookups for the camp sites.
Security lighƟ ng has been installed 
near restrooms and boat ramps.  
There is an aluminum fi shing pier for 
those with limited mobility.  Lake lev-
els vary at diff erent Ɵ mes of the year 
as the lake’s primary purpose is irrig- 

aƟ on storage.

Pibel Lake is 72 acre recreaƟ on facility 
in southwest Wheeler County.  The 

park and 24 acre lake are located just 
off  Highway 281 south of BartleƩ .  
The facility off ers primiƟ ve camp-
ing and restrooms and a boat ramp.  
Water is available at the facility, but 
there are no individual connecƟ ons 
for camp sites.  

Both recreaƟ on areas will be reno-
vated later this year.  New camping 
sites will be created at Davis Creek 
and new parking and fi shing piers 
will be added to Pibel Lake.  Several 
water quality improvements are also 
planned, including a sediment trap, 
repairs to the outlet, fl ood damage 
repairs, two picnic shelters and new 
playground equipment. 

The NRD Board vacancy was created 
by the resignaƟ on of Kim Walden, 
who moved out of the subdistrict.  

Boesch is a naƟ ve Ne-
braskan and worked 
40 years for NPPD.  

Under Nebraska state 
law, the Subdistrict 
9 seat will be up for 
elecƟ on again in 2016.  
There are 21 mem-
bers on the LLNRD 
Board of Directors, 2 
from each of 10 sub-
districts and 1 elected 

at-large.

Beth Boesch of Columbus has been 
selected by the Lower Loup Natural 
Resources District Board of Directors 
to fi ll a vacant seat 
in Subdistrict 9.  The 
subdistrict is located in 
south central Colum-
bus.  

Boesch becomes the 
fi rst ever female mem-
ber of the Lower Loup 
NRD Board.  She was 
one of two candidates 
to apply for the vacan-
cy and won appoint-
ment over Bob Bauer, 
also of Columbus.  

First Female Director Named 

Beth Boesch of Columbus 
is the new LLNRD director 
represenƟ ng Subdistrict 9.

Boaters on the Lower Loup NRD’s 
Pibel Lake RecreaƟ on Area.



The Lower Loup Natural Resources 
District will parƟ cipate in a research 
project that invesƟ gates ways to 
manage ferƟ lizer use to avoid high 
groundwater nitrate levels.  The 
SENSE (Sensors for Effi  cient Nitro-
gen Use and Stewardship of the 
Environment) Project will be a joint 
project of the University of Ne-
braska-Lincoln, the Nebraska Corn 
Board, and fi ve NRDs.

The Lower Loup NRD’s share of the 
costs of the project will be $22,500 

annually over 3 years.  Other NRDs 
parƟ cipaƟ ng in the project are the 
Central PlaƩ e, Upper Big Blue, Low-
er PlaƩ e North, and Lower PlaƩ e 
South.

Crop canopy sensors will be used to 
collect data to beƩ er manage fer-
Ɵ lizer use by the crop.  The sensors 
are aƩ ached to an applicator boom 
and quanƟ fy the chlorophyll in the 
plants by measuring light refl ecƟ on.  
Those measurements will then be 
used to determine the crops ferƟ liz-

LLNRD to ParƟ cipate in Project SENSE
er needs.

The project will provide signifi cant 
data for use in managing ground-
water nitrate levels.  The data will 
be of specifi c use in the NRD’s lone 
Phase III Groundwater Quality Man-
agement Area.   Area 28 is a strip of 
land in the NRD, south of the Loup 
River, from southeast of Palmer to 
south of Columbus.  The nitrate lev-
els in Area 28 are above the maxi-
mum allowable level of 10 parts per 
million and are trending upward.

Boone Central defeated 13 other 
teams to fi nish fi rst at the Central 
Region Envirothon Contest held 
Tuesday, March 3rd, at Central 
Community College-PlaƩ e Campus 
in Columbus.

Envirothon is designed to test high 

school students’ knowledge in for-
estry, range, soils, wildlife, aquaƟ cs, 
and natural resources policy, as  well 
as a current environmental topic. 
This year’s topic is “Urban/Commu-
nity Forestry.”

With the top score of 119 points, 

Boone Central Wins Regional Envirothon 
Boone Central has earned an invi-
taƟ on to the Nebraska State Envi-
rothon in April.  Team members are 
Taylor Nelson, John Wagner, Zack 
Nelson, Maverick Loeffl  er, and JusƟ n 
Lee.  The Regional Envirothon was 
sponsored by the Lower Loup and 
Central PlaƩ e NRDs.

The interacƟ on between surface 
and groundwater resources in the 
city of Columbus is being examined 
by the LLNRD.  The NRD hopes to 
gain a greater understanding of the 
water resources in the area through 
the development of water budget 
study.

NRD Water Modeling Coordina-
tor Tylr Naprstek said that a water 
budget inventories all the available 
water sources, such as infl ows from 
the PlaƩ e and Loup Rivers; as well 
as the water sinks like high capaci-
ty wells and other ouƞ lows to the 
area. The NRD will be using data 
from several area water models to 

develop a more accurate, site specif-
ic model for the Columbus area. 
The new model will provide a gen-
eralized representaƟ on of water 
resources, including availability, fl ow, 
recharge and potenƟ al impacts from 
high capacity development.
  
AddiƟ onally, this study will examine 
possible recharge projects to provide 
additonal water sources in Ɵ mes 
of specifi c need, such as extended 
periods of drought. This recharge 
planning will consider impacts to 
the water budget, possible impacts 
to  third parƟ es, and data from the  
groundwater model.

Conversely, a porƟ on of this re-
source assessment study will be 
dedicated to fl oodplain and storm-
water data to assist the City of 
Columbus during Ɵ mes of fl ooding.

In order to fully develop this study, 
the NRD will uƟ lize an outside 
consultant to provide recommen-
daƟ ons and technical experƟ se.  
The Lower Loup NRD will consider 
proposals from several consulƟ ng 
fi rms to assist in the development 
and implementaƟ on of the vari-
ous components of this study.  The 
study is expected to kick off  in April 
and should be completed in June of 
2016.

Addressing water quality and quan-
Ɵ ty issues in the South Loup River 
Basin is the goal of a plan being 
developed by the Lower Loup and 
three other NRDs...Twin PlaƩ e, Cen-
tral PlaƩ e and Upper Loup.  

The watershed management plan 
will use NRD funding along with 
money from the Nebraska Depart-
ment of Environmental Quality to 
further research causes of water 
quality impairments on the South 
Loup.  AddiƟ onally, groundwater 
and surface fl ow declines are a 

problem in this area and the NRDs 
plan to develop steps to improve 
both water quanƟ ty and quality.  

The plan will examine the various 
management pracƟ ces employed in 
the basin and recommend the prac-
Ɵ ces that have greatest potenƟ al 
for improving the water resources. 
Cost-share programs  will likely be 
developed as part of the plan and 
will be available to area landown-
ers to assist with conservaƟ on. The 
LLNRD is also interested in recharge 
projects to get water back into the 

South Loup system, which stretch-
es from west of Stapleton to near 
Boelus.

A stakeholder group, comprised of 
area landowners and groups with 
vested interest in the South Loup 
River, will be formed.  This stake-
holder group will provide recom-
mendaƟ ons and advice to the NRDs 
on prioriƟ es and potenƟ al projects 
that could benefi t the basin.  Basin 
residents  interested in parƟ cipaƟ ng 
in this process should contact Tylr 
Naprstek at the LLNRD.

A Message From The Manager 
Welcome to another ediƟ on of In 
the Loup.  We are always happy 
to share informaƟ on on the NRD’s 
work.  Thank you for reading this 
newsleƩ er.  

One project of note is the iniƟ aƟ on 
of our voluntary integrated manage-
ment planning process.  With the 
passage of LB-1098, the Legislature 
has made partnerships and funding 
opportuniƟ es available to NRDs 
with such a plan.  On February 30, 
2015, the LLNRD consulted with all 
the irrigaƟ on districts, reclamaƟ on 
districts, and public power and irri-
gaƟ on districts in the NRD to explain 
our intenƟ on to develop a voluntary 
integrated management plan in 
partnership with the Nebraska De-
partment of Natural Resources. 

It was explained that the plan’s goal 
was to achieve and sustain a bal-
ance between water uses and water 
supplies for the long term.  This is in 
keeping with the LLNRD’s long-term 
goals and objecƟ ves to be proacƟ ve 
in the management of water re-
sources in the district.  

The LLNRD has also put together a 
stakeholders group of water users 
represenƟ ng a wide array of inter-
ests.  This special group of 30 plus 
members represent: municipal us-
ers, surface water irrigaƟ ors, the ag 
industry, groundwater irrigators, dry 
land farmers, manufacturing and 
industry, the sand and gravel indus-
try, real estate interests, fi nance and 
banking, government, and others.  
The group met once in March and 
will be meeƟ ng again in April. 

The public may comment or off er 
suggesƟ ons by visiƟ ng our web-
site, www.llnrd.org.  You can e-mail 
comments by visiƟ ng the IMP story 
on our main page and clicking the 
link in the third paragraph.  All com-
ments and suggesƟ ons will be con-
sidered as our plan comes together.  

LLNRD General Manager 
Leon “Butch” Koehlmoos

South Loup Plan to Tackle Watershed Issues
Study Focus is Columbus’ Water Resources  
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additonal water sources in Ɵ mes 
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the water budget, possible impacts 
to  third parƟ es, and data from the  
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source assessment study will be 
dedicated to fl oodplain and storm-
water data to assist the City of 
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Lower Loup NRD Off ers Two RecreaƟ on Areas
The Lower Loup Natural Resources 
District off ers fun seekers two spots
for outdoor recreaƟ on--Davis Creek 
RecreaƟ on Area south of North Loup 
in Valley County, and Pibel Lake Recre-
aƟ on Area south of BartleƩ  in south-
west Wheeler County.

Davis Creek RecreaƟ on Area off ers a 
picnic shelter and a 25 concrete pad 
camping area.  There are no electrical 
or water hookups for the camp sites.
Security lighƟ ng has been installed 
near restrooms and boat ramps.  
There is an aluminum fi shing pier for 
those with limited mobility.  Lake lev-
els vary at diff erent Ɵ mes of the year 
as the lake’s primary purpose is irrig- 

aƟ on storage.

Pibel Lake is 72 acre recreaƟ on facility 
in southwest Wheeler County.  The 

park and 24 acre lake are located just 
off  Highway 281 south of BartleƩ .  
The facility off ers primiƟ ve camp-
ing and restrooms and a boat ramp.  
Water is available at the facility, but 
there are no individual connecƟ ons 
for camp sites.  

Both recreaƟ on areas will be reno-
vated later this year.  New camping 
sites will be created at Davis Creek 
and new parking and fi shing piers 
will be added to Pibel Lake.  Several 
water quality improvements are also 
planned, including a sediment trap, 
repairs to the outlet, fl ood damage 
repairs, two picnic shelters and new 
playground equipment. 

The NRD Board vacancy was created 
by the resignaƟ on of Kim Walden, 
who moved out of the subdistrict.  

Boesch is a naƟ ve Ne-
braskan and worked 
40 years for NPPD.  

Under Nebraska state 
law, the Subdistrict 
9 seat will be up for 
elecƟ on again in 2016.  
There are 21 mem-
bers on the LLNRD 
Board of Directors, 2 
from each of 10 sub-
districts and 1 elected 

at-large.

Beth Boesch of Columbus has been 
selected by the Lower Loup Natural 
Resources District Board of Directors 
to fi ll a vacant seat 
in Subdistrict 9.  The 
subdistrict is located in 
south central Colum-
bus.  

Boesch becomes the 
fi rst ever female mem-
ber of the Lower Loup 
NRD Board.  She was 
one of two candidates 
to apply for the vacan-
cy and won appoint-
ment over Bob Bauer, 
also of Columbus.  
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is the new LLNRD director 
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